
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

May 1, 2023 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Asbestos Abatement at Frost – 2021 Bond 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation of Arch Environmental Group, Inc., to award the contract for 
asbestos abatement at Frost Middle School to Environmental Maintenance Engineers, 
Inc., Inkster, Michigan, for a total approved project amount of $51,200 and authorize the 
Superintendent or her designee to negotiate and execute final contracts. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
This abatement project is a necessary part of the bond renovations occurring this 
spring/summer at Frost Middle School. The abatement will be taking place in portions of 
the LMC and kitchen and will be isolated from all staff and students. The approved amount 
includes the cost for the work and contingency. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2021 Bond 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS:  
 
Attachments 
 
PF/ko 


